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February 27, 2012

The Honorable Marcus Oshiro, Chair
and Committee Members

Committee on Finance
House of Representatives
State of Hawaii
State Capitol, Room 306
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

(:) Dear Chair Oshiro and Committee Members:

Subject: H.B. No. 2590 HD1, Relating to Aquatic Resource Violations

In order for this bill to be effective, the City and County of Honolulu recommends that
H.B. No. 2590 HD1, which will allow the denial or suspension of a driver license for
noncompliance of penalties assessed by the Board of Land and Natural Resources, be
amended.

We recommend that the bill be amended to require that the Board to provide the county
examiner of drivers the Social Security Number or driver license number of the person
whose license should be denied or suspended. This will ensure that the correct
person’s license is flagged.

Sincerely,

Dennis A. Kamimura
Licensing Administrator


